
June 13, 2022 

U.S. Department of Justice 
District of Nebraska 
1620 Dodge Street 
Suite 1400 
Omaha, NE 68102 
Phone: (402) 661-3742 
Fax: (402) 661-3086 

Re: Case Number 2012R00483 and Court Docket Number 18-CR-03143 

Dear 

The enclosed information is provided by the United States Department of Justice Victim Notification System 
(VNS). As a victim witness professional, my role is to assist you with information and services during the 
prosecution of this case. I am contacting you because you were identified by law enforcement as a victim or 
potential victim during the investigation of the above criminal case. 

This notice is to provide you a status update in US v. Voight, Frederick. 

First, the trial in the Voight case has been moved to September 16, 2022. It is still anticipated that the 
government's case will take 2 weeks and the trial, in all, will take 3 weeks. 

The cause of the continuance Is the health of the presiding judge. He has had a number of health 
complications and entered an order that he would not be able to preside over a 3 week trial in July. 
Although this is disappointing for many reasons, please understand that this continuance was outside 
of the government's control. 

Second, you may have received word of another hearing set for June 24th. The Pretrial Services Office 
has filed a petition that Mr. Voight has violated terms of his supervised release. The defense has 
indicated that there is a conflict with the 24th and would like the hearing held during the week of June 
27th. If the Court determines that the conditions of release have been violated, the remedy could be a 
change in conditions of release for Mr. Voight or he could be detained (jailed) pending trial in 
September. We will let you know the result of the hearing after it is held. 

As always, if you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact this 
office. 

Thank you for your continued patience and cooperation in this matter. 

Reminder: Please contact our office prior to appearing for this proceeding. It is not uncommon for the 
court schedule to change before we can notify you of the change in a timely manner. Your contact may save 
you an unnecessary trip to court. Email notification is a way to eliminate the delay in time of waiting for regular 
mail service. Through the Victim Notification System (VNS) we will continue to provide you with updated 
scheduling and event information as the case proceeds through the criminal justice system. You may obtain 
current information about this case on the VNS website at https://www.notify.usdoj.gov or from the VNS Call 



Center at 1-866-DOJ-4YOU (1-866-365-4968) (TDD/TTY: 1-866-228-4619) (International: 1-502-213-2767). In 
addition, you may use the Call Center or Internet to update your contact information and/or change your 
decision about participation in the notification program. · 

For many VNS registrants email will provide the most timely notification. VNS does not currently have an email 
address for you . You can provide VNS an email address by accessing the VNS Internet Web page using the 
login information provided below. By entering your email as part of the VNS registration process future 
notifications will be delivered by email, except in rare circumstances when you might also receive a letter from 
VNS. In order to continue to receive notifications, it is your responsibility to keep your contact information 
current. 

You will use your Victim Identification Number (VIN) - and Personal Identification Number {PIN) 
~ anytime you contact the Call Center and the first time you log into VNS on the website. If you are 
receiving notifications with multiple victim ID/PIN codes please contact the VNS Call Center. In addition, the 
first time you access the VNS website, you will be prompted to enter your last name (or business name) as 
currently contained in VNS. The name you should enter is -

Remember, VNS is an automated system and cannot answer questions. If you have other questions which 
involve this matter, please contact this office at the number listed abo\/e. 

Sincerely, 

Steven A. Russell 
United States Attorney 

~ 
Jose Palacios 
Victim Witness Assistant 




